From:

Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX

Sent:

Monday, May 29, 2017 2:53 PM

To:

Chin, Ben PREM:EX

Subject:

FW: Statement from PCC

Thoughts?

From: Kay, Maclean PREM:EX

Sent: Monday, May 29, 2017 2:43 PM

To: Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX **Subject:** RE: Statement from PCC

Memo to staff:

As you saw today, the NDP and Greens announced an agreement in principle for the Greens to support a minority NDP government. It's crucial that British Columbians see and understand the specific details, and the consequences for our province's future.

While we wait for the details to emerge, I want to thank you again for your hard work to keep BC strong. We have a lot to be proud of as the country's leader in economic growth, job creation and unemployment. Our team negotiated in good faith, never wavering from the core beliefs that define us – creating more opportunity, growing the economy, not the size of government, and making sure we have the ability to take care of the people we love. s.13

The Premier will have more to say after consulting with caucus tomorrow, s.13 we have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps as the incumbent government, and the party with plurality of seats in the legislature.

Please view the Premier's statement here:

(link to statement)

From: Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX Sent: Monday, May 29, 2017 2:26 PM

To: GCPE Editors

Cc: Kay, Maclean PREM:EX; Chin, Ben PREM:EX

Subject: Statement from PCC

Hi editors.

Can you please format this and tee it up for distribution? We will give final approval once it's queued.

"In recent days, we have made every effort to reach a governing agreement, while standing firm on our core beliefs. It's vitally important that British Columbians see the specific details of the agreement announced today by the BC NDP and Green Party leaders, which could have far-reaching consequences for our province's future.

"As the incumbent government, and the party with the most seats in the Legislature, we have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps. I will consult on those steps with the newly elected BC Liberal caucus, and have more to say tomorrow."

Thank you,

Katy Merrifield
Director of Communications
Office of the Premier
Office: (250) 387-1514
Katy.Merrifield@gov.bc.ca

From:

Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX

Sent:

Monday, May 29, 2017 2:40 PM

To:

Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX

Cc:

Gordon, Matt GCPE:EX; Kay, Maclean PREM:EX; Chin, Ben PREM:EX; Boudreau, Marc

GCPE:EX; Carruthers, Dana GCPE:EX; Chant, Jon GCPE:EX; Kerr, Grant GCPE:EX

Subject:

RE: For Final review/Approval - DRAFT: Statement by Premier Christy Clark

Approved

----Original Message-----

From: Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX

Sent: Monday, May 29, 2017 2:36 PM

To: Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX

Cc: Gordon, Matt GCPE:EX; Kay, Maclean PREM:EX; Chin, Ben PREM:EX; Boudreau, Marc GCPE:EX; Carruthers, Dana

GCPE:EX; Chant, Jon GCPE:EX; Kerr, Grant GCPE:EX

Subject: FW: For Final review/Approval - DRAFT: Statement by Premier Christy Clark

For your review -

And then to go Everywhere in BC ASAP on approval.

Linda Stagg

Editor, Government Communications and Public Engagement

250 387-4534 | Mobile: 250 882-8673

----Original Message----

From: Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX [mailto:Linda.Stagg@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, May 29, 2017 2:34 PM

To: Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX

Subject: DRAFT: Statement by Premier Christy Clark

Please refer to the files attached to this email. The following is the summary of the News Release

NR Number: Not Approved

NR Type: Statement

State: Planned

Planned Release Date: May 29, 2017 at 3:00 pm

Media Distribution Lists: ETHALL_ALL ETHNIC, LEGIS_PRESS GALLERY, MEDIA, PROVI_PROVINCE WIDE

No Lead Organization

Headline: Statement by Premier Christy Clark

This email was auto-generated.

Not Approved

May 29, 2017

Office of the Premier

STATEMENT
Statement by Premier Christy Clark

VICTORIA - Premier Christy Clark has issued the following statement:

"In recent days, we have made every effort to reach a governing agreement, while standing firm on our core beliefs. It's vitally important that British Columbians see the specific details of the agreement announced today by the BC NDP and Green Party leaders, which could have far-reaching consequences for our province's future.

"As the incumbent government, and the party with the most seats in the legislature, we have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps. I will consult on those steps with the newly elected BC Liberal caucus, and have more to say tomorrow."

Contact:

Stephen Smart Press Secretary Office of the Premier 778 389-6202

Connect with the Province of B.C. at: www.gov.bc.ca/connect

From:

Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX

Sent:

Monday, May 29, 2017 3:01 PM

To:

Carr, Steve PREM:EX

Cc: Subject:

Phillips, Julia P PREM:EX Memo to staff

Hey Steve,

We'd like to get this out to all staff OBO you. Are you comfortable with the wording?

Memo to staff:

As you saw today, the NDP and Greens announced an agreement in principle for the Greens to support a minority NDP government. It's crucial that British Columbians see and understand the specific details, and the consequences for our province's future.

While we wait for the details to emerge, I want to thank you again for your hard work to keep BC strong. We have a lot to be proud of as the country's leader in economic growth, job creation and unemployment. Our team negotiated in good faith, never wavering from the core beliefs that define us – creating more opportunity, growing the economy, not the size of government, and making sure we have the ability to take care of the people we love.

We have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps as the incumbent government, and the party with plurality of seats in the legislature. The Premier will have more to say after consulting with caucus tomorrow.

Please view the Premier's statement here:

(link to statement)

Katy Merrifield
Director of Communications
Office of the Premier
Office: (250) 387-1514
Katy.Merrifield@gov.bc.ca

From:

Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX

Sent:

Monday, May 29, 2017 3:27 PM

To:

Howatson, Christie LASS:EX

Cc:

Phillips, Julia P PREM:EX; Kay, Maclean PREM:EX

Subject:

for distribution

Hi Christie,

Can you send this out to all staff (caucus and gov) and MLA's OBO Steve Carr? Thx.

Memo to staff:

As you saw today, the NDP and Greens announced an agreement in principle for the Greens to support a minority NDP government. It's crucial that British Columbians see and understand the specific details, and the consequences for our province's future.

While we wait for the details to emerge, I want to thank you again for your hard work to keep BC strong. We have a lot to be proud of as the country's leader in economic growth, job creation and unemployment. Our team negotiated in good faith, never wavering from the core beliefs that define us – creating more opportunity, growing the economy, not the size of government, and making sure we have the ability to take care of the people we love.

We have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps as the incumbent government, and the party with plurality of seats in the legislature. The Premier will have more to say after consulting with caucus tomorrow.

Please view the Premier's statement here:

https://news.gov.bc.ca/releases/2017PREM0052-001221

Katy Merrifield

Director of Communications Office of the Premier Office: (250) 387-1514 Katy.Merrifield@gov.bc.ca

From:

Chin, Ben PREM:EX

Sent:

Monday, May 29, 2017 2:22 PM

To:

Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX

Cc:

Mills, Shane PREM:EX

Subject:

PCC Statement

"In recent days, we have made every effort to reach a governing agreement, while standing firm on our core beliefs. It's vitally important that British Columbians see the specific details of the agreement announced today by the BC NDP and Green Party leaders, which could have far-reaching consequences for our province's future.

"As the incumbent government, and the party with the most seats in the Legislature, we have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps. I will consult on those steps with the newly elected BC Liberal caucus, and have more to say tomorrow."

Ben Chin Executive Director Communications & Issues Mgmt Office of Premier Christy Clark 250-588-3113

From:

Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX

Sent:

Monday, May 29, 2017 2:28 PM

To:

Gordon, Matt GCPE:EX; Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX

Cc:

Kay, Maclean PREM:EX; Chin, Ben PREM:EX; Boudreau, Marc GCPE:EX; Carruthers,

Dana GCPE:EX; Chant, Jon GCPE:EX; Kerr, Grant GCPE:EX

Subject:

RE: Linda has this - Statement from PCC

From: Gordon, Matt GCPE:EX

Sent: Monday, May 29, 2017 2:27 PM
To: Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX; GCPE Editors
Cc: Kay, Maclean PREM:EX; Chin, Ben PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Statement from PCC

Approved for release on our end.

From: Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX Sent: Monday, May 29, 2017 2:26 PM

To: GCPE Editors

Cc: Kay, Maclean PREM:EX; Chin, Ben PREM:EX

Subject: Statement from PCC

Hi editors,

Can you please format this and tee it up for distribution? We will give final approval once it's queued.

"In recent days, we have made every effort to reach a governing agreement, while standing firm on our core beliefs. It's vitally important that British Columbians see the specific details of the agreement announced today by the BC NDP and Green Party leaders, which could have far-reaching consequences for our province's future.

"As the incumbent government, and the party with the most seats in the Legislature, we have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps. I will consult on those steps with the newly elected BC Liberal caucus, and have more to say tomorrow."

Thank you,

Katy Merrifield

Director of Communications Office of the Premier Office: (250) 387-1514 Katy.Merrifield@gov.bc.ca

From: Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX

Sent: Monday, May 29, 2017 2:36 PM

To: Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX

Cc: Gordon, Matt GCPE:EX; Kay, Maclean PREM:EX; Chin, Ben PREM:EX; Boudreau, Marc

GCPE:EX; Carruthers, Dana GCPE:EX; Chant, Jon GCPE:EX; Kerr, Grant GCPE:EX FW: For Final review/Approval - DRAFT: Statement by Premier Christy Clark

Attachments: DRAFT.pdf

For your review -

And then to go Everywhere in BC ASAP on approval.

Linda Stagg

Subject:

Editor, Government Communications and Public Engagement

250 387-4534 | Mobile: 250 882-8673

----Original Message----

From: Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX [mailto:Linda.Stagg@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, May 29, 2017 2:34 PM

To: Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX

Subject: DRAFT: Statement by Premier Christy Clark

Please refer to the files attached to this email. The following is the summary of the News Release

NR Number: Not Approved

NR Type: Statement State: Planned

Planned Release Date: May 29, 2017 at 3:00 pm

Media Distribution Lists: ETHALL_ALL ETHNIC, LEGIS_PRESS GALLERY, MEDIA, PROVI_PROVINCE WIDE

No Lead Organization

Headline: Statement by Premier Christy Clark

This email was auto-generated.

Not Approved May 29, 2017

Office of the Premier

STATEMENT

Statement by Premier Christy Clark

VICTORIA - Premier Christy Clark has issued the following statement:

"In recent days, we have made every effort to reach a governing agreement, while standing firm on our core beliefs. It's vitally important that British Columbians see the specific details of the agreement announced today by the BC NDP and Green Party leaders, which could have far-reaching consequences for our province's future.

"As the incumbent government, and the party with the most seats in the legislature, we have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps. I will consult on those steps with the newly elected BC Liberal caucus, and have more to say tomorrow."

Contact:

Stephen Smart Press Secretary Office of the Premier 778 389-6202

Connect with the Province of B.C. at: www.gov.bc.ca/connect

From:

Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX

Sent:

Monday, May 29, 2017 2:41 PM

To:

Merrifield, Katy PREM:EX

Cc:

Gordon, Matt GCPE:EX; Kay, Maclean PREM:EX; Chin, Ben PREM:EX; Boudreau, Marc

GCPE:EX; Carruthers, Dana GCPE:EX; Chant, Jon GCPE:EX; Kerr, Grant GCPE:EX;

Chawrun, Jessica GCPE:EX; Kerr, Carleen GCPE:EX; Alaimo, Marie GCPE:EX

Subject:

FW: Approved and the FInal - Statement by Premier Christy Clark

Attachments:

2017PREM0052-001221.pdf

Here is your Final with its queue number.

Sending ASAP.

Linda Stagg

Editor, Government Communications and Public Engagement

250 387-4534 | Mobile: 250 882-8673

----Original Message----

From: Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX [mailto:Linda.Stagg@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, May 29, 2017 2:40 PM

To: Stagg, Linda R GCPE:EX

Subject: Statement by Premier Christy Clark

Please refer to the files attached to this email. The following is the summary of the News Release

Permalink: https://news.gov.bc.ca/14892

News ID: NEWS-14892

NR Number: 2017PREM0052-001221

NR Type: Statement State: Planned

Planned Release Date: May 29, 2017 at 3:00 pm

Media Distribution Lists: ETHALL_ALL ETHNIC, LEGIS_PRESS GALLERY, MEDIA, PROVI_PROVINCE WIDE

Lead Organization: Office of the Premier Headline: Statement by Premier Christy Clark

This email was auto-generated.

For Immediate Release 2017PREM0052-001221

May 29, 2017

Office of the Premier

STATEMENT

Statement by Premier Christy Clark

VICTORIA - Premier Christy Clark has issued the following statement:

"In recent days, we have made every effort to reach a governing agreement, while standing firm on our core beliefs. It's vitally important that British Columbians see the specific details of the agreement announced today by the BC NDP and Green Party leaders, which could have far-reaching consequences for our province's future.

"As the incumbent government, and the party with the most seats in the legislature, we have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps. I will consult on those steps with the newly elected BC Liberal caucus, and have more to say tomorrow."

Contact:

Stephen Smart Press Secretary Office of the Premier 778 389-6202

Connect with the Province of B.C. at: www.gov.bc.ca/connect

Gulsen, Gul PREM:EX

From:

Howatson, Christie < Christie. Howatson@leg.bc.ca>

Sent:

Monday, May 29, 2017 3:36 PM

Subject:

MEMO TO STAFF ON BEHALF OF THE CHIEF OF STAFF

Memo to staff:

As you saw today, the NDP and Greens announced an agreement in principle for the Greens to support a minority NDP government. It's crucial that British Columbians see and understand the specific details, and the consequences for our province's future.

While we wait for the details to emerge, I want to thank you again for your hard work to keep BC strong. We have a lot to be proud of as the country's leader in economic growth, job creation and unemployment. Our team negotiated in good faith, never wavering from the core beliefs that define us – creating more opportunity, growing the economy, not the size of government, and making sure we have the ability to take care of the people we love.

We have a responsibility to carefully consider our next steps as the incumbent government, and the party with plurality of seats in the legislature. The Premier will have more to say after consulting with caucus tomorrow.

Please view the Premier's statement here:

https://news.gov.bc.ca/releases/2017PREM0052-001221

Steve Carr